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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

January 22, 2013
12:10 – 1:30 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m.  

Present Voting: Ron Nakasone (Chair), Hasmik Ghanbary for Saodat Aziskhanova (CSEA), Hoover Zariani for Bill Elbettar (CSEA), Eric Johnston (Guild), Paul Mayer (Senate), Amir Nour (Admin), Rick Perez (Admin), Arpa Shahijanian (ASGCC), Arman Marukyan (ASGCC) Hoover Zariani (proxy for Saodat Aziskhanova), Dr. Mary Mirch (Admin) 
Present  Resource:  Reed Anderson, Donna Voogt, James Krusling
Absent Resource: Mike Scott
Guests:  Susan Courtey, Andrew Stires, Kathy Bakhit, Jan Swinton, Alfred Ramirez, Jill Lewis, Michael Ritterbrown, Ed Karpp, Keith Conover, Lynn Mizuno, Kathy Holmes
Quorum: 10 Out of 10 voting members present

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

MSC to approve the Minutes of the December 13, 2012 meeting with two comments /revisions:
· Paul Mayer said that his comment in “Other” regarding the campus closing down for two weeks was not specifically referring to summer but that the Senate had wanted to know in what area we would accrue the savings. Jim Riggs had said that there would be savings through moving the Spring session up. The area of savings is unidentifiable at this time.
· Hoover Zariani made a correction in Old Business/Budget Update that the state deficit for 13-14 was $1.9b, not $1.9 m.
	OLD BUSINESS:
2013-14 BUDGET UPDATE: 
Ron said that the 2013-14 Governor’s Budget that had been released on January 10th is showing that the economy is picking up.  Proposition 30 was able to eliminate $4.6m in midyear cuts.  Employment numbers and tax receipts have also improved.  As a result, after four years of reduced funding, this year’s proposal is showing budget augmentations to community colleges.  

Although many details are still unknown and trailer bills will be required to clarify the proposal, the budget was good for community colleges.  The Governor is proposing $196.9m in additional apportionment funds.  He did not indicate which line items should be increased, but funding would be provided for COLA, Growth restoration, or categorical programs for the Student Success Task Force recommendations. The Board of Governors will come up with a recommendation, but it is uncertain if the Legislature will agree with the recommendation.  GCC should receive approximately $2.5 million. 
Other highlights of the Governor’s budget for community colleges include:

1) The Governor continues the buy down of deferral with an additional $179m allocated.
2) A $49.5m Energy Efficiency allocation for energy efficiency projects and training.  These funds are the result of the passing of Proposition 39 which requires 5 years of funding for energy efficiency.  GCC’s share would be approximately $600k.  The college had already started to identify energy saving projects with a contractor.  Originally, a loan was going to be obtained to fund these projects and repaid through the energy savings.  With the energy efficiency funds, other funding options are available and additional projects may be undertaken.                                                                                                    

Hoover asked about installation of solar panels on campus. Ron said that there is a proposal to install panels on top of Verdugo Gym as part of the P.E state  retro-fit project.  A company was also looking at the possibility of installing solar panels on Lot B and/or the hillside.  The company would be responsible for the construction and maintenance and the college  would sign a 20-year agreement on purchasing the power generated

3) The Governor wants $16.9 m for online education.

4) $300m has been provided to transfer adult education from K-12 to community colleges.  It is not known how this funding will be allocated to community colleges.

5) $15.7m for the transfer of some apprenticeship programs from K-12 to community colleges.

The Governor’s budget also included policy changes.  Details of policy changes are still not known so we don’t know the exact impact on GCC.  Following are the policy changes:

1) Apportionment funding will be based on successful completion of courses rather than enrollment at census date.  This will occur over a five-year phase in.  It is not the intent to reduce apportionment funding as any lost apportionment funding would be provided to the college for matriculation services to improve student completions.

2) A 90-unit cap would be set so that no additional apportionment funding would be provided once students reached this limit.  
3) BOG fee waivers would require the completion of a FAFSA.
There will be no change in the $46 per unit fee.

COLLEGE BUDGET:

Ron distributed a revised 2012-13 Budget status memo to the committee for review.  Additional Budget Cuts (just added):

· Marsden retirement: $32, 202 (22,500 backfill);

· Puglia retirement : $55,016 (21,037 backfill);
· Late 2013 Summer Start: start 1 week instead of 2 weeks later @ $160k savings;
Subtotal: Additional: $247,218 savings
The outstanding budget deficit is $170,185 
INSTRUCTIONAL MANAGEMENT REORGANIZATION:
Dr. Mary Mirch distributed a chart for the committee on the re-organization strategy:
· The position that Alfred Ramirez is currently filling will be changed to an Administrative Dean of Workforce Development /Continuing & Community Education; This position will be responsible for Garfield, PDC, Non-Credit and Workforce Development. Garfield and the Main Campus will be brought together; student services will be offered at both sites. Credit Dean and PDC (Jan Swinton and Kim Holland) will be under the co-coordinator of the Garfield Campus;
· Instructional Administration Re-organization will realign Divisions; the workload for administrators will be evened out and Credit and Non-Credit will be melding together; 
·  This re-organization was intended to reduce expenses; the elimination of the associate Dean has produced a savings of $287k; increasing the budget by this amount could accommodate two additional positions;
· Administrative Affairs has already approved the re-organization.
· No action was needed by Budget Committee on this re-organization.
NEW BUSINESS:

CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER HIRING:

Mike Dulay gave a presentation on vacant positions at the CDC; (currently five);  the CDC has raised tuition rates and has eliminated an administrative assistant position;
CDC is:

· 60 years old;

· Was established as a Lab School in 1990 (a teacher/training area) and is an observation site and community services provider;
· Accredited by the NAEYC fully for 20 years;
· Generated through parent fees: $760k in fees in 12-13;
· Vacant positions are in West Ed, LAUP, Cal Works and Early Head Start; 

· The CDE gives the CDC money and funding as a demonstration site.
· Funding (09-10 tuition): $1500 for full-time family but the cost of tuition goes down annually; 

· 2010 through the present has showed a profit;

· 2012 tuition revenue was $762,780; CDC’s cost in salaries @ $453,924;
· There is an annual apportionment of $490k;

· Mike informed the committee that he is hiring three child development teachers to meet required student/teacher ratios and to remain in compliance with licensing.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:21 pm.
The next meeting will be held on February 14, 2013
Minutes submitted by:
Mark Darcourt / Administrative Services
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